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Summary of the meeting of October 9, 2014

The CSH Chair, Ambassador Andrés González Díaz, Permanent Representative of Colombia to the OAS, presided over this regular meeting of the Committee.

The statutory quorum was established with the presence of representatives of Argentina, Barbados, Belize, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Saint Lucia, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, and Venezuela.

The audio recording of the meeting is available from the following link: 

http://scm.oas.org/Audios/2014/CP_CSH_1586_10-09-2014.MP3 

1. Adoption of the order of business


The Committee adopted the order of business for the meeting, document CP/CSH-1586/14, as submitted.

2. Presentation by the Executive Secretariat of the Inter-American Committee against Terrorism (CICTE), on the topic “Cyber-Security”

On this agenda item, Mr. Neil R. Klopfenstein, Executive Secretary of the Inter-American Committee against Terrorism (CICTE), made a presentation on the topic (CP/CSH-1588/14).


In their interventions, delegations asked questions and made comments and recommendations, among which they:
· Expressed appreciation for the report delivered, as it offered an in-depth look at the issue of cyber-security and what was being done by a number of countries of the Hemisphere. 

· Stressed the importance of the program in consolidating the issue in their countries, and thanked CICTE for the high quality of the work it had done.

· Commended and thanked CICTE for its effort to support scheduled cyber-security events, including those in Colombia and Mexico.

· Asked for continued support for countries, and for relevant recommendations to continue in this subject area. 

· Noted the work of cyber-security response teams. 

· Expressed interest in benefiting from the program and asked about the steps to that end. 

· Called on states to continue their efforts to tackle cyber threats. 

· Asked how much the program received from the regular budget.

· Expressed their desire to strengthen CICTE and the cyber-security program. 


In response, Mr. Klopfenstein thanked member states for offering support; noted that collaboration with states on this program would continue; suggested that states wishing to participate in the program, should contact CICTE and provide a national point of contact; stressed that funding was the program's main challenge; requested financial assistance from the member states to continue expanding the program; stated that the establishment of partnerships had helped to attract funding and to continue the work; reported that, for the development of the program, the budget is roughly $1.3 to $1.5 million for 2014 and that 50% of the budget was spent on operations in this area; acknowledged that this initiative had been very successful at fundraising; and explained that the program received no money from the Regular Fund, only from specific funds.

Finally, the Secretary for Multidimensional Security, Ambassador Adam Blackwell, explained that CICTE has only three positions under the Regular Fund and that most of the programs were financed with specific funds and in-kind contributions from different states. 

3. Presentation by the Department of Public Security of the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security, on the “Inter-American Public Security Information and Knowledge Network”

The Committee heard a presentation by Dr. Paulina Duarte, Director of the Department of Public Security, on the “Inter-American Public Security Information and Knowledge Network,” CP/CSH-1587/14. 


As there was not enough time for the member states’ comments to be heard, a decision was taken to continue with the consideration of the topic on the order of business for the next meeting of the Committee.

4. Consideration of the CSH Work Plan and Calendar of Activities

Owing to a lack of time, consideration of this topic was postponed to the next meeting of the Committee.

5. Other business
· The delegation of Ecuador spoke about the Third Conference on Tourism Security in the Americas, scheduled for October 21-23, in Quito, Ecuador.

· There being no further business, the Chair adjourned the meeting.
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